Централизованное тестирование по английскому языку, 2015

При выполнении заданий с кратким ответом впишите в поле для ответа цифру, которая соответствует номеру правильного ответа, или число, слово, последовательность букв (слов) или цифр. Ответ следует записывать без пробелов и каких-либо дополнительных символов. Так как на экзамене распознавание апострофа в бланках ответов будет затруднено, записывайте ответ в полной форме, например: donotknow, вместо don'tknow.

В заданиях, где нужно установить соответствие между двумя столбцами, ответ запишите в виде сочетания букв и цифр, соблюдая алфавитную последовательность букв левого столбца. Некоторые данные правого столбца могут использоваться несколько раз или не использоваться вообще. Например: $A151B4\Gamma2$.

Если вариант задан учителем, вы можете вписать или загрузить в систему ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Учитель увидит результаты выполнения заданий с кратким ответом и сможет оценить загруженные ответы к заданиям с развернутым ответом. Выставленные учителем баллы отобразятся в вашей статистике

Before I went for my interview for the job with Cramer and Blake Services, I (1) ... to a few people and found out some information about the company. This strategy worked very effectively as it gave the impression that I was keen and responsible and I (2) ... the job on the spot. I was absolutely delighted at first, but soon I discovered that my new boss, Tom, worked very hard, spending all his time in the office. He expected the same level of commitment from his employees. He said each time, "If you (3) ... overtime, you will let the team down." I (4) ... up with the situation for a couple of months without complaining, before finally I had to confront Tom. I wasn't prepared to work so hard for such a low salary. Tom said that I had great potential and (5) ... to the top if I made an effort. However, he totally refused to reduce my workload and so in the end I decided to hand in my resignation. Just a week later I got another job. Now I (6) ... twice as much as my old boss, and my job is twice as interesting I (7) to the top yet but I am well on the way!

interesting. I (7) to the	ne top yet, but I am	well on the way	y!
1. Прочитайте то полните пропуск (1).	екст. Выберите од	ин из предлож	енных вариантов ответа. За-
1) have been tal	king 2) have to	alked 3) ta	lked 4) was talked
2. Прочитайте те полните пропуск (2). 1) offered	екст. Выберите од	ин из предлож 3) was offerin	енных вариантов ответа. За- ng 4) was offered

3. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (3).

```
1) don't work 2) aren't worked 3) haven't been worked 4) won't be working
```

4. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (4).

```
1) was putting 2) have put 3) had put 4) was put
```

5. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (5).

```
1) will easily get 2) would easily get 3) was easily getting 4) had easily got
```

6. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (6).

```
1) will be earned 2) am earned 3) earned 4) am earning
```

7. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. Заполните пропуск (7).

```
1) didn't get 2) haven't got 3) am not getting 4) won't get
```

While travelling (1) ... a train, I've often been drawn into conversation by strangers who sat next (2) ... me. And I have found that an exchange of ideas may sometimes turn (3) ... to be educational as well as stimulating. You may begin with a casual mention of today's sunshine or yesterday's thunderstorm, and end up (4) ... a discussion about geography, meteorology, floods, and the mysterious ways of God. Several of my casual conversations with strangers have enriched my own mind (5) ... fresh knowledge and new words. One day (6) ... blind young man was sitting beside me. He was travelling from Chicago, to study singing in New York. As (7) ... result of our conversation during that trip, I learned about South American, African and Oriental music, as well as about the latest methods of education for (8) ... blind. I have been able to use much of this information in some of my articles and books.

8. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. За-

9. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа. За-

2) at

3) by

4) with

полните пропуск (1).

1) on

полните пропуск (2).						
	1) with	2) to	3) at	4) for		
10. Прочитайте т Заполните пропуск (3)		берите оди	н из пре,	дложенных	вариантов ответа.	
	1) up	2) on	3) off	4) out		
11. Прочитайте то полните пропуск (4).	екст. Выб	ерите один	из предло	эженных вар	риантов ответа. За-	
	1) to	2) for	3) at	4) with		
12. Прочитайте т Заполните пропуск (5)		берите оди	н из пред	дложенных	вариантов ответа.	
	1) with	2) for	3) of	4) in		
13. Прочитайте т Заполните пропуск (6)		берите оди	н из пре,	дложенных	вариантов ответа.	
	1) a	2) an	3) the	4) -		
14. Прочитайте т Заполните пропуск (7)		берите оди	н из пре,	дложенных	вариантов ответа.	
	1) a	2) an	3) the	4) -		
15. Прочитайте т Заполните пропуск (8)		берите оди	н из пре,	дложенных	вариантов ответа.	
	1) a	2) an	3) the	4) -		
16. Прочитайте г ответа.	іредложен	ния. Выбер	оите один	из предлог	женных вариантов	
From my point teachers.	of view,	footballers	are paid	too much i	n comparison with	
1) mother-in		2) mother's 4) mother's		3) mother	-in-law's	
17. Прочитайте г ответа.	іредложен	ния. Выбер	ите один	из предлог	женных вариантов	
It's too late now, bu	ıt I'll alwa	ys regret	John to dr	ive faster on	that slippery road.	
1) to	ask	2) asked	3) ask	4) asking	9	
18. Укажите номе	р подчер	кнутого фр	агмента, в	в котором до	опущена ошибка.	
By choosing (1) a career in advertising (2) or public relations you will be in (3) this complex and excited business (4) of communication.						
	1) 1	2) 2	3) 3	4) 4		

19. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.							
Nowadays, <u>it is common</u> (1) <u>for young people</u> (2) to continue to live <u>with their parents</u> (3) until <u>their mid- or late-twenty's</u> (4).							
1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4							
20. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.							
Each time (1) I enter a record store (2) I really don't know which (3) CD to buy as it is (4) so much to choose from.							
1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4							
21. Укажите номер подчеркнутого фрагмента, в котором допущена ошибка.							
The professor has taken <u>a break from lecturing</u> (1) <u>this term</u> (2) <u>so as</u> (3) she can <u>do some research for</u> (4) her book.							
1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4) 4							
According to the United Nations' population figures, the world's population will be (1) for 8.9 billion by the year 2050, (2) to 6.7 billion in 2009. This figure (3) into account that each woman on the planet will give birth to two children. Eight billion, nine hundred million people may sound like an astronomical figure, yet statistics (4) that, throughout the world, the number of children being born is (5) The explanation (6) for this is the fact that women have become better educated and would rather (7) a career than enjoy motherhood. Therefore, they (8) bringing up many children and being out of work for long periods of time. All the same, the world's population will continue to increase in spite of the ageing population. This will happen because of an overall rise in life expectancy, especially in the developed countries. The main (9) for this is that many diseases which were fatal in the past, can be (10) nowadays.							
22. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (1).							
1) heading 2) counting 3) increasing 4) raising							
23. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (2).							
1) considered 2) differed 3) competed 4) compared							
24. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (3).							
1) brings 2) gets 3) takes 4) gives							
25. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (4).							
1) reveal 2) offer 3) open 4) produce							
26. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (5).							
1) missing 2) sinking 3) dropping 4) leaving							
27. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (6).							
1) given 2) taken 3) supported 4) told							
28. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (7).							
1) carry 2) do 3) make 4) advance							
29. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (8).							
1) prevent 2) fail 3) avoid 4) prohibit							
30. Прочитайте текст. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа Заполните пропуск (9).							
1) reason 2) cause 3) thought 4) effect							

Заполните пропуск (10).	риантов ответа.					
1) recovered 2) cured 3) struggled 4) deal	t					
32. Выберите ответную реплику, подходящую по смыслу к при плике-стимулу.	едложенной ре-					
Will you let me handle it my way?						
1) Oh, nothing much. 2) I'd rather not. 3) The pleasure is all mine. 4) Nothing at all.						
33. Выберите реплику-стимул, подходящую по смыслу к преветной реплике.	едложенной от-					
That's all right. There's no harm done.						
1) Would you like a coffee? 2) How are things at school 3) Please accept my apologies. 4) Arc you sure it's the right						
34. Установите соответствие между репликами-стимулами и пликами. Выберите один из предложенных вариантов ответа.	ответными ре-					
РЕПЛИКИ-СТИМУЛЫ	ОТВЕТНЫЕ РЕПЛИКИ					
 1 — What have you been up to lately? 2 — Have you bought the books I asked you for? 3 — Is there anything to do now? 4 — I'm a bit late, aren't I? 	 A — Relax for a while. B — I should think not. C — Nothing special. This and that. D — Oh, it's nothing. E — It's slipped my memory. 					
1) 1B2A3D4C 2) 1D2B3E4A 3) 1A2D3C4E 4) 10	C2E3A4D					
1) 1B2A3D4C 2) 1D2B3E4A 3) 1A2D3C4E 4) 10 35. Расположите реплики так, чтобы получился связный диодин из предложенных вариантов ответа.						

- § 1. Imagine an entire town made up of spectacular buildings of multi-coloured ice. A town devoted to pleasure where you can ride in a horse-drawn carriage, go down ice slides (εορκu) and watch swimming events by an icy river. It sounds like a setting for a work of children's fiction, but this magical scene appears every January on an island just outside the Chinese city of Harbin.
- § 2. Winter in Harbin would be very boring indeed without its annual month-long Ice and Snow Sculpture Festival. Harbin has average temperatures of -16 °C at the time of the festival. So what better way to brighten up winter than with a colourful winter wonderland that recreates some of the world's most impressive architectural landmarks? It's possible to reproduce them using blocks of ice at Harbin because its winters, though freezing cold, are dry. There is a tradition of ice sculpture in the region that goes back hundreds of years and began with ice lantern (фонарь) artworks lit by candles.
- § 3. People who have been to the festival say the sculptures are most impressive at night, when they are lit by floodlights or from inside by clever use of LED (csemoduодный) bulbs that change colour periodically. You can also appreciate the amazing detail of the snow sculptures better when there's no sunshine. If you want to see as many sculptures as possible, you should plan your trip for a few weeks into the festival. That's because by then the international snow-sculpting competition that is held during every festival is over and you can admire the creations in all their beauty.
- § 4. If you are more interested in physical activities than art, you'll still find plenty to amuse you at the festival. The event is well-known for the long snow slides that are incorporated into the designs of the ice buildings.
- § 5. Perhaps the most extreme event at the festival is the river swimming. Even setting up the event is a challenge. The organisers have to remove enough ice from the surface of the River Songhua to make a pool for the friendly competitions. The brave participants jump into the water wearing nothing but swimming costumes and caps, surrounded by spectators in winter hats, coats and gloves! Although the festival has become well-known enough to attract visitors from outside China, it's rare to see a nonlocal swimmer in the competitions. In northern China, however, there is a strong tradition of winter outdoor swimming, especially among the middle-aged and the elderly.
 - 36. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

According to the writer, Harbin produces a spectacle every year that's like

1) child's fantasy. 2) a place described in literature. 3) a town from the past.

37. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

Sculptors at the festival create ice versions of

- 1) famous buildings.
 - 2) famous people.
- 3) Chinese-style houses.
- 38. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

Why does the writer say it's better to go to the festival at night?

- 1) Some parts of the sculptures melt in the daytime.
- 2) You can't see the artificial light effects in the day.
 - 3) The sculptures look much better after dark.
- 39. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

Why does the writer recommend going to the festival towards the end?

- 1) It is less busy then.
- 2) Competition entries (скульптуры) are on show then.
 - 3) More activities are available then.
- 40. Прочитайте текст. Ответьте на вопросы.

What problem with the swimming events does the article mention?

- 1) The river freezes over. 2) The clothing rules are very strict. 3) There's no practice area.
- 41. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

appreciate (§ 3)

1) impress 2) admire 3) criticise 42. Определите значение указанного слова в тексте.

amuse (§ 4)

1) encourage 2) support

3) entertain

1. Paula West: Seville, Spain

For our first ever visit to Andalucia we based ourselves in the splendid Parador de Carmona, a former 14th century Arabic fortress, which has been converted into a hotel and restaurant. The small town of Carmona is just a half-hour bus ride from Seville, Spain's fourth largest city and the capital of Andalucia. We spent the morning climbing La Giralda tower before stopping for lunch. The temperatures at midday are very high in Seville, so we cooled down with gazpacho, the delicious cold soup made with tomatoes, cucumbers and peppers.

2. Jo Smith: Dubai

Dubai has clearly grown in popularity as a holiday destination since my first visit five years ago. The number of hotels has risen and there are now far more activities on offer to tourists. On my recent holiday there in April, I avoided the water-skiing, windsurfing and horse-riding, and chose instead to visit the oasis town of Dhaid. Being early spring, it was pleasantly warm with daytime temperatures in the low 30s, dropping to a cool 15 °C at night. Dubai has always been a marvellous place to shop, with a wide range of souvenirs on offer in the Bedouin markets. I resisted the temptation, however, promising myself I would buy something on my next visit.

3. Katie Smart: Marrakech, Morocco

I never tire of going to Marrakech, and the market, or 'souk', in the old town is always first on my itinerary. It has a wonderful selection of rugs, jewellery, pottery and leather bags, and I normally come home with enough items to fill a suitcase — and my last visit there was no exception. But I am particularly attracted by the tremendous warmth and good humour of the inhabitants of Marrakech, who are delighted to be able to offer their hospitality and welcome foreign visitors to their city.

4. Fiona Miller: Lake Garda, Italy

My husband and I chose Lake Garda as our honeymoon destination and fell in love with its magnificent mountain setting and pretty lakeside villages. Based in the medieval town of Garda, we took advantage of the numerous outings organised by our tour operator to the many other resorts on the shores of the lake: Desenzano, with its 16th century cathedral; Malcesine, with its impressive castle built on a huge rock; and Limone, with its distinctive lemon groves and charming beach. We were so taken with the beauty of the area that we barely noticed the light showers which accompanied us on all our trips.

43. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which of the writers bought a large number of souvenirs?

1) 1

3

3)3

4) 4

44. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

2) 2

Which of the writers was comfortable in the climate?

1) 1 2) 2

4) 4

45. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which of the writers finds the local people very friendly?

1) 1

2) 2

3) 3 4) 4

46. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which of the writers went on a number of excursions?

1) 1

2) 2

3) 3 4)

47. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which of the writers has noticed an increase in the number of tourists?

1) 1 2) 2

3)3

4) 4

48. Прочитайте тексты. Ответьте на вопросы. Выберите номер текста, отвечающего на вопрос.

Which of the writers ate appropriate food for the high temperatures?

1) 1 2) 2 3) 3 4)

Kabuki is a traditional Japanese performing art that involves the telling of a story through song and dance. It was created in the early 1600s by a female dancer who performed in (1) ... ceremonies and (2) ... gained popularity with Japan's lower social classes. The performers wear colourful costumes and thick makeup and sing and dance to the accompaniment of a (3) ... of instruments. It's a truly (4) ... cultural experience!

49. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (1).

VARY FORGET, QUICK, RELIGION

50. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (2).

VARY FORGET, QUICK, RELIGION

51. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (3).

VARY FORGET, QUICK, RELIGION

52. Прочитайте текст. Выберите подходящее по смыслу слово из предложенных. В ответ запишите слово в той форме, в которой оно должно стоять в предложении. Помните, что каждое слово может быть использовано только один раз и что заданную форму слова необходимо изменить. Заполните пропуск (4).

VARY FORGET, QUICK, RELIGION

Many young people dream about a career in modelling. However, few of them realise exactly what it is like to be a professional model. It is (1) ... all glamour and riches. Only a (2) ... hopeful youngsters actually make it as professionals. (3) ... can be very hurtful to be told that you don't have (4) ... is needed.

- **53.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (1) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **54.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (2) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **55.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (3) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **56.** Прочитайте текст. Заполните пропуск (4) только одним словом, подходящим по смыслу. Слово должно содержать не более 15 символов.
- **57.** Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

I was born in a small country town. When I was young it seemed as an ideal place to live. I had lots of friends to play with and I was happy. But, as I got more older, everything suddenly seemed a bit boring.

58. Прочитайте текст. Выпишите по два лишних слова в порядке их предъявления в тексте.

Then, when I was 16, we moved to London because of my father was offered a much better job in a big hospital in the city centre. I slowly realised so that there was a lot more to do in the city than in the country.

 Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скобках.

This seat is occupied so you'll have to sit somewhere (еще).

60. Переведите на английский язык фрагмент предложения, данный в скоб-ках.

It (имеет) sense to listen to your doctor's advice.